
Mr . Ammon Carter , 
Fort Worth Star Telegram , 
Hotel Ritz , 
Paris . 

Dear Sir : 

May 1st , 1945 

The National Broadcasting Co ., of New 
York has asked us to contact you as soon as 
possible . Listeners in the United States are 
very much interested to learn the reactions 
of representative people on German prison camps . 
And we are anxious to have your comments . 

Would it be possible for you to take 
part in a round up with several other editors 
representing various sections of the United 
States? The entire program would be featured 
specially and each speaker would cover from 
2 to 3 minutes . 

Our offices at Hotel Scribe in Paris 
will contact you as soon as you return . And we 
hope that you may favorably consider this 
invitation to broadcast to America . 

Thanking you in anticipation for your 
cooperation , belie~e us , 

Yours sincerely , 

Paul Archinard. 


